
August 15, 2016 
Community Council Meeting 
 
Present: 
Julie Larsen 
Kim Christensen 
Jeremy Christensen 
Shauna Burbidge 
Katie Grimm 
Sarah Burk 
Kim Martin 
Spencer Luke 
Ann Bingham 
 
Review Minutes: 
 
Computers have been purchased- 60 laptops, 2 carts; coming soon 
Americorp position to district committee- approved, hired person 
 
 
LAND trust enrolled numbers, not until Oct 1 count; additional money comes after, 
adjusted 
560 kids enrolled currently 
 
Community council training  

 Direct use of funds 
 Revenue from Utah lands, set aside in 1874 
 Data driven usage 
 Council meetings open, minutes/agenda posted 
 Council provides reports, academic opportunities for students 
 Use data to determine focus 
 Student Improvement Plan – what matters most – where are scores low 

o Can include, safety, climate, and behavior 
 LAND trust money must be used to support academic performance  
 www.schoollandtrust.org 
 Plan can be amended with approval from school board 

 
Sarah Burk- sburk@dsdmail.net -webmaster – will post agenda and minutes 
 
For future meetings- review plan at each meeting 

 Data will be presented mid year for analysis 
 
SNAP plan- posted on school website 

 Parents concerned 
o Julie met with city, police, city engineer, district drove routes 

http://www.schoollandtrust.org/
mailto:sburk@dsdmail.net


o Concerns with Angel, 200 north,  
o 3 recommended crossing guards, only 1 approved at Wellington and 

Bonneville 
 Will paint 3 crosswalks 

o Traffic will increase – 
o Athompson@kaysvillecity.com - city engineer Andy Thompson 

 Shauna- review UDOT plans 
o 14 major hazard points 
o Safe routes to school is open until end of September.  City has to apply 

school can’t 
o Work with Andy and up to $200,000 available 
o Can be used for infastructure 
o Look for items on plan that we can get it started 
o Need to get city to write application 
o Impact fee from developers – Kaysville doesn’t have it 
o South side of 200 north will be bike path 
o David Roberts- call about buses – 801-402-7540 

 Met with Julie, drove around.  District initiated hazardous bus 
study by independent consulting firm.  Hopefully done before 
school starts.  Interim superintendent also wants done quickly.  
Not counting kids on the road – using map with where kids 
walk. 

 District is aware of problem.  Consulting firm will make 
recommendation.  One bus will still come to school. 

o Go to city planning department to find out agreement with 
Destination Homes and sidewalks. 

o Shauna will meet with Andy in the next week – money for safe routes 
to school.  Probably not available until next summer. 

o If there’s a hazardous crossing – 15 kids crossing – UDOT has special 
funds in traffic and safety to put in crosswalk, guard, lights 

 
Concerns: 

 Importance of 21st century skills – kids will have a different educational 
experience 

 Teachers will provide resources to help parents be able to help their children 
 Khan Academy 
 Technology is the tool 
 Innovation will teach our children to be leaders 
 Movement will be included in instruction as well 

 
 

 
Next meeting September 19 – 7:00 pm 
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